PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD - 9th October 2017

SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT

PAP/2017/0352

Land East of St Lawrence Road, Ansley

Outline application – erection of up to 70 dwellings with details of access, layout, scale, appearance and landscaping as reserved matters for

Mr C Muller – Muller Property Group

Introduction

This planning application is reported to the October meeting of this Board.

Since publication of the agenda, a further consultation response has been received by the Council and this is an additional material consideration which the Board will need to include in its assessment of the final planning balance on this case.

Additional Consultation Response
Members will have seen the response from WCC Public Health on behalf of the local CCG in the main report. The new response is from the George Eliot Hospital NHS Trust. In short, it too is requesting a financial contribution towards its services as a direct consequence of the additional population that would be generated by this proposal. This is for £40,354 to provide additional health care services at the George Eliot hospital. 
Observations

Officers are satisfied that as with the CCG contribution, this one too is directly related to the proposal and is a proportionate response to the impact of that development on the Trust’s services. As a consequence it is compliant with the statutory background and can be included within a Section 106 Agreement. 

The applicant has been made aware of this and is “happy to proceed” on this basis.

Recommendation

That recommendation (b) as set out on page 6/99 of the 9th October 2017 agenda be amended so as to add this contribution into the proposed Section 106 Agreement. 

Background Papers

Shakespeare Martineau    Consultation    29/9/17

Head of DC     email   2/10/17

Applicant   e-mail   3/10/17

